
 
 

Jamison HSA General Meeting 
Minutes 

  

May 8, 2019 

   

I. Call to Order 10:05am 

II. Principal’s Report 

a. Welcome to the last General Membership meeting of the school year 

b. Teacher appreciation lunch was well received. Thank you to the 

community for all the donated Italian food. 

c. The Volunteer Tea this morning was to say “thank you” to all the 

volunteers. 

III. Bucks County World Language Program Presentation 

a. Mrs. Klimpl, a former Principal in Central Bucks, discussed the foreign 

language program, Buck County World Language Academy (BCWLA). 

b. Mrs. Klimpl highly recommends this program. 

c. The program if it comes to Jamison, would take place after school, 3 days 

a week. 

d. The classes are small in size, 8 to 10 students. Full immersion, upon 

walking in the door. 

e. Classes run Sept to May, approx. $1600 per student. 

f. Visit the BCLWA for information or feel free to email or call Mrs. Klimpl 

sklimpl1@gmail.com, 267-718-2437 

g. BCLWA Summer Camp held at St. Paul’s in Doylestown.  

 

IV. Parent Education Topic 

a. Mr. Croyle handed out index cards to meeting attendees.  Anonymously, 

write down something great about Jamison “GLOW” and write down 

something you would like to see change “GROW”. 

V. President’s Report 

a. Thank you to the outgoing HSA board members – Erin Victor, Shelley 

DiEmidio, Andrea Offner, Erynn Jacobsen 

b. Elections 

i. Vice President – Ryan Murray running. Motion to accept 

nomination, Mrs. Victor, Mrs. Rosica, Mrs. Hofmeister. 
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ii. Congratulations new Vice President, Ryan Murray  

VI. Treasurer’s Report 

a. Changes to the budget were approved, Motion to approve budget- Mr. 

Murry and Mrs. Smith. Summary of changes: 

i. Box Tops from $1000.00 to $0, due to changes in the program 

(going digital) $1000.00 can no longer be expected. 

ii. Jetwear from $500.00 to $50.00, no longer need to maintain as we 

no longer order in advance. 

iii. Add the Jetwear $450.00 to the Gardening/Grounds and Window 

displays line items 

• Question regarding greenery on the grounds, and it was 

confirmed that it is all mostly donated. 

b. Balance of approximately $4000.00 is a good place, we do not want to 

have a lot of money carrying over to the next school year.  

 

VII. Vice Presidents/Committee Reports 

a. Yearbook – still available to order. Teachers will be emailing parents, who 

ordered/who didn’t 

b. Book Fair – next week. Students who use e-wallet will be entered into a 

drawling for Rita’s gift basket/card. 

c. Dine and Donate – Rita’s Celebrity Scoop, May 20, 12-9. Bring the flyer or 

show on the phone.  Jamison teachers will be scooping. 

VIII. New Business  

a. Mrs. Hofmeister asked Mr. Croyle about the survey that circulated in CB 

about later start times. Mr. Croyle has no further info than what parents 

already know/no idea. 

IX. Old Business Updates 

a. Mother/Son challenge at Tyler State Park was fun. Thank you Mrs. 

Creswick for organizing. 

X. Announcements 

a. General Membership Meeting and Elections – May 8 at 9:00am 

XI. Adjournment 10:45am 

 


